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Sustainable Development Action Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 25 October 2006 

In Room NN.1.11c at 1100 hours

Part A

	Present:
	Jon Beaverstock (chair), Lois Child, Nicola Church, Sandie Duddle (minutes), Norman Elkington, David Infield, Catherine Moore, Eddie Norman, Linda Sands, Julian Sulley, Greg Watts.


	ACTION

	1. 
	Apologies:

Alison Barlow.
	

	2. 
	Welcome:

Chair welcomed two new committee members to the meeting:  Catherine (Cathy) Moore who has recently joined LU as Deputy Health & Safety Officer and who replaces Mike Harris who has retired, and Nicola Church who is LSU’s Ethics and Environment Officer for 2006-07.


	

	3. 
	Thanks to retiring members:

Chair thanked Simon Alsbury, Mike Harris and Ian Reid for their time spent on the committee.


	

	4. 
	Business of the Agenda:

To give notice of intention to speak to starred items.  There were no starred items.


	

	5. 
	Approval of the Minutes of the last meeting on 24 May 2006:

These were accepted as a true and accurate record.


	

	6. 
	Matters Arising (not dealt with elsewhere on the agenda):

a.4.2
Hazardous Waste Management.  
To receive a verbal report on the position of the University regarding hazardous waste management at Beacon Farm where the waste is generated by activities that are collaborative with University staff.


CM reported that a decision to register Beacon Farm as a separate waste producer had been deemed appropriate.  There were no issues at present, but there may be in the future. CM to arrange and report progress at the next meeting. 

b.6.
ISO 14000.  
To receive and comment on a draft Case for Funding and Environmental Review destined to be presented to the Senior Management Group as a means of seeking funds to carry out the Review.
c.9.
Higher Education Partnership for Sustainability 2 (HEPS 2). 
To report that a letter had been sent to Forum for the Future (FfF) explaining our activities in Sustainable Development and declining FfF’s invitation to join HEPS 2 at the current time.  FfF had replied wishing LU every success and asking to be kept informed of the University’s progress.
d.10.3
Carbon Trust Higher Education Carbon Management Programme.  

To report that two meetings of University stakeholders had occurred, the latest on 11 October.  A range of issues and actions aimed at “carbon reduction” had been identified and categorized as to ease of implementation and magnitude of reward.  This is a precursor to developing an agreed action plan.  The report of this meeting will be brought to a future meeting of SDAG for information and comment.

CM had, as a result of a Google search, identified possible potential partners for funding for sustainable development. Resultant papers were tabled and will be distributed prior to the next meeting.


	CM

JVB

SED



	7. 
	Terms of Reference and Membership of the Sustainable Development Action Group:

To review and, if required, suggest amendments.

It was noted that the Carbon Trust is a 10-month programme and LU is one of 18 universities involved where they will be looking at energy emissions.  LU is to produce a top-level endorsed strategy document at the end of March, which will show where we are now in terms of energy emissions and where we hope to be in 10 year’s time.  LU is embarking on a new strategic vision for 2016 and SDAG may well change over time.  As they stand, the Terms of Reference give flexibility to allow for this.


	

	8. 
	Waste Management Working Group:

To receive the Minutes of the Meetings of 3 May 2006 and 7 June 2006 of this recently formed Group.  The Minutes of the Meeting held on 18 October 2006 were tabled.

3.
It was reported that the Waste Management Working Group has agreed a draft Waste Policy in principle.  The minutes were basically a platform upon which all future targets, procedures and guidance would be based.

Any audit would be a result of the LU Environmental Review

It was agreed that the Statement of LU Environmental Policy (attached to tabled minutes of 18/10/06 would be presented at the next SDAG meeting, in order to allow members to comment to NE prior to close of call for agenda items (16/01/07).
	ALL



	9. 
	Corporate Strategic Plan 2006-16:

To note that Environmental Sustainability is incorporated in Section 10.6 in the draft Corporate Strategic Plan 2006-16.  The draft Plan is currently out for wider consultation and SDAG may wish to comment through HS&E Committee or directly to Fidelma Hannah in the Planning Office.  It should be noted that a five page “Supporting Strategy” document has been drafted by Professors Ian Reid and Dennis Loveday and is currently being reviewed along with others by the Vice Chancellor.  Supporting Strategy documents will be ‘published’ on the intranet and will not be in the public domain.  It is hoped that the Environmental Sustainability Supporting Strategy document will be made available to SDAG for comment just before its adoption in final form.

Chair reported that the vital importance of a “green” campus and the issue of sustainability had been emphasised at Senate  (25.10.06) by the Deputy Vice Chancellor when the Corporate Strategy was discussed. 

The following points were made: 

· LU writes about “environmental policies” when what is really meant is “sustainability issues”.  The question was posed as to why it is not called a sustainability policy.  JVB to feed back comments to DVC and Fidelma Hannah and suggest the use of the word “Sustainability”. 


	JVB



	10. 
	Environmental Policy:

To receive and review draft revised versions of specified Sections of the 1997 Policy.

Section 1.  Environmental Policy.  
This was a very holistical draft.  The document has been given the working title:  “Statement of LU Environmental policy” and the committee felt that if there was a strategic move towards sustainability, then the statement should reflect this.

A paper (now marked10.1) was tabled by NE.  It was agreed other groups on campus who may be more aligned with their specific identifying statements might better cover the points contained therein.

Section 5.  Conservation of Resources – Energy Policy.

It was agreed it would be more efficient to set this for a major agenda item at the next meeting, as the vast majority of this would be new to most of the committee, in view of the late issue of papers.

Section 7.  New Developments and Significant Modifications to Existing Buildings.  
It was noted that there were many differing styles used in the document and this was because of input to the various sections by different groups, which has resulted in overlaps.  Chair to submit a final draft for comment.

It was reported that EMG adopted the Transport and Travel Section at their last meeting on 12 October.


	SED



	11. 
	Any Other Business:

It was noted that committee meetings served very well to draft best practice, but the question of how to implement best practice (i.e. action) required more thought.

It was reported that there was a steady rate of building and refurbishment.  However, cost restrictions meant that environmental design features had been designed out.

A paper tabled by NE was intended to draw attention to issues that members of the SDAG committee could progress with during the academic session. 

It was agreed that LU should have a Sustainability Officer.  Chair to pursue with Deputy Vice Chancellor.  


	JVB

	12. 
	Date of next meeting:

Tuesday 23 January 2007 at 1000 hours in Room NN.1.11c.

Please ensure that all agenda items, together with any relevant papers are submitted to Chair NO LATER THAN noon on 15 January 2007 to allow time for copying and dissemination.
	

	
	
	


